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March 18, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Re: Feeding Charleston

Dear Governor Haley,

I don’t know if you have had an opportunity during your periodic trips to
Charleston to see a copy of my book FEEDING CHARLESTON | A Celebration of the
City’s Cuisine Through a Collection of Stories, Photographs and Recipes, which was
released at the end of last year. The response has been quite gratifying, with over 25
locations in the Greater Charleston area now selling the book, and with the Charleston
Wine + Food Festival electing to sell it in their retail tent at the recent 2016 Festival.
Copies can also be ordered directly through the website, FeedingCharlestonBook.com.

I am enclosing a complimentary copy of the book for your enjoyment. As a
celebration of the cuisine of the city, featuring 33 of the city’s renowned restaurants,
along with the stories of the talented chefs who are responsible for the amazing array of
epicurean delights (including several James Beard Award Winners and Nominees), I
consider the book as yet another way to promote and market the great City of Charleston
and its lifestyle to prospective businesses and visitors from around the world.

While not a resident of South Carolina, I have enjoyed visiting the Holy City for
over 25 years, and it was a pleasure to write about one of America’s most historic and
inviting cities.

The theme of the book is Dine Local / Give Local, and consistent with that theme
$10.00 from the sale of each copy will be donated to the Lowcountry Food Bank to help
address food insecurity, as proudly stated on the back cover of the book. So the book’s
title, Feeding Charleston, has a double meaning. The goal is to sell 3000 copies, allowing
for donations of $30,000 to the Lowcountry Food Bank, which based on the amazing
efficiencies of the LCFB will in turn provide 180,000 meals to those most in need.
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I hope you enjoy the book, and will consider telling others about it.

) dWith kind regards,







